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VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK 
          REGULAR MEETING 

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS 
JULY 14, 2011 

 
 

PRESENT:  Myron Tannenbaum, Chairman; Joseph Mazzullo, Ed Parisen,  
   Rod Brendolan, Fire Department Liaison    
ABSENT:  John Barney, Stefanie Lividini, Frank Spedafino  
  
 
                                                        CALL TO ORDER 
 
Dr. Tannenbaum called to order the Regular Meeting at 7:48 p.m.    
 
 
New Business 
 
1.  Liberty Enterprises – Request to bring offices (15 employees) to 109 Spencer Place – 
from Village Manager 
 
The Traffic Commission supports this move.  They suggest, due to limited parking, that the 
employees take public transportation, or get Village parking permits.  Dr. Tannenbaum noted 
that there is a metered parking lot across the street from this location.  
 
 
Old Business 
 
1.  Sarah Neuman – No parking on the north side of Palmer Avenue from driveway to rear 
of Sarah Neuman at 845 Parlmer Avenue to a point 20” east thereof. 
 
This request was made by the Fire Department as it is a tight, right turn to enter the driveway as 
cars park right up to the driveway. 
 
** MR. BRENDOLAN MOVED TO APPROVE A NO PARKING SIGN ON THE 
 NORTH SIDE OF PALMER AVENUE FROM DRIVEWAY TO REAR OF 
 SARAH NEUMAN AT 845 PALMER AVENUE TO A  POINT 20 FEET EAST 
 THEREOF.  
** MR. MAZZULLO SECONDED. 
** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
2.  Dubois Avenue – Removal of three-hour parking sign 
 
No action taken.  
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3.  Jensen Avenue – Request for sidewalk 
 
The Traffic Commission agrees with the request to add a sidewalk.  This matter is being referred 
to the Building Department.  
 
 
Other New Business. 
 
The Traffic Commission, under the guidance of Mr. Brendolan, will summarize parking in the 
Orienta area.  A realistic formula will be used to determine no parking and parking zones that 
will be consistent throughout this area.   
 
 
Dr. Tannenbaum revisited a resident’s request to return one parking space on Sophia Street.  A 
site visit took place.  The Traffic Commission agreed to modify their recent decision.  Two 
parking spaces were removed on Sophia Street recently.  The Traffic Commission agreed to 
return one parking space.  
 
** MR. MAZZULLO MOVED TO APPROVE A NO PARKING SIGN ON THE 
 WEST SIDE OF SOPHIA STREET FROM THE DRIVEWAY OF 14 SOPHIA 
 STREET TO A POINT 18 FEET NORTH OF SAID DRIVEWAY. 
** MR. PARISEN SECONDED. 
** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
Minutes 
 
1.     Draft June Minutes 
 
** MR. BRENDOLAN MOVED TO APPROVE THE JUNE MINUTES. 
** MR. PARISEN SECONDED. 
** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
    ADJOURNMENT 

 
** MR. MAZZULLO MOVED TO ADJOURN THE MEETING. 
** MR. PARISEN SECONDED. 
**   MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 

 
 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 
 
PREPARED BY:    RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 
Anne Hohlweck    Agostino A. Fusco 

     Clerk-Treasurer 


